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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 30th November 2010, there were present: 

Councillor

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mr R Phelps (Deputy Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr  D Atherley




Mr  R Drury




Mr  C Elsmore




Mr  C Howell





Mrs J Morgan



Also present:

District Councillor Riley






PUBLIC FORUM

The Clerk made a request received from the “Hands Off Our Forest” Committee to display a banner on the railings at the Clock Tower.  Members agreed in principle subject to the banner being of an appropriate size.  The Clerk will negotiate this with the Committee. 

The Public Forum closed at 7.05pm. 

152. APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Kay, Lusty and Weston.  Also from Insp. Boyles, WPC Evans and District Councillor G Bensted.  The Council accepted the apologies given.

153. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Elsmore declared a prejudicial interest in Item 157.

154.  MINUTES OF RECENT  MEETINGS

Cllr Allaway-Martin pointed out that she had declared a personal interest in Item 136, Planning Application to Angel Farm. 

Subject to this amendment, it was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 26th October 2010 be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr Elsmore



Seconded:  Cllr Howell


The proposal was accepted unanimously.


It was the proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 16th November 2010 be approved and signed by the Mayor.

Proposed:  Cllr Atherley



Seconded:  Cllr Phelps

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

155.  MATTERS ARISING

Matters arising from the meeting held on 26th October.  

The Clerk reported that no response had been received to the request for information from Two Rivers Housing.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write again.

Item 131. Cllr Drury said he had become aware of a number complaints concerning Working Links and the Job Centre Plus staff.  Members agreed to refer this to the Public Safety Committee for further discussion.

Item 132.  With the merger of the Royal Forest of Dean College and Gloucestershire College, Members were concerned about a number of implications for students who would have to be bussed to Gloucester and Cheltenham in order to continue their studies.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the Royal Forest of Dean College and to the Head of Education at Gloucestershire County Council to voice these concerns.

There were no matters arising from the meeting held on 16th November.
156.  POLICE REPORT

The Clerk said she had received a report from WPC Evans saying that there had been no significant incidents to report during the preceding month.  

The Mayor said she had observed police officers carrying out what appeared to be a covert speed check.  The Clerk will follow this up with WPC Evans. 

157.  BUS SERVICES IN COLEFORD PARISH
Cllrs Atherley and Allaway-Martin said they were aware of a number of recent breakdowns of service buses in Coleford.  It was agreed that the Clerk should write to the operator, Stagecoach.

158.  WATERCOURSES AND CULVERTS
Members noted the correspondence received from the District Council and it was agreed that the Clerk should reply.


159.  “MAYORS FOR PEACE” CAMPAIGN

Members noted the invitation to join the UK Mayors for Peace Working Group and to adopt model resolutions.  

After discussion a vote was taken with one in favour and six against adopting the resolutions and joining the group.  There was one abstention.

160.  PROPOSED SALE OF FORESTRY COMMISSION WOODLANDS

Members noted the current Government policy on the sale of Forestry Commission woodlands and that there had not yet been a specific proposal to sell off the Forest of Dean

However, it was proposed that the Town Council should do anything in its power to oppose the sale of the Forest of Dean.

 
Proposed:  Cllr Phelps



Seconded:  Cllr Atherley

On being put to the vote, the proposal was carried with six votes in favour, one against and one abstention.

The Mayor said that there would be a meeting of the Forest Mayors at Cinderford on 10th December and the matter would be discussed at that meeting.

161.  PUBLIC HOLIDAY – 11TH NOVEMBER

Members noted a request from Cllr Kay to campaign to make Remembrance Day, 11th November, a Public Holiday in line with other European countries.

After discussion, Members agreed that the Clerk should write to the Government Minister responsible.

162.  CONCESSIONARY BUS PASS PROPOSALS

Members noted the proposals for concessionary bus fares once the County Council takes responsibility for the service in April 2011.

Members agreed that it was important to maintain the current level of service and that the Clerk should write to the County Council accordingly.

163.  GRIT BINS

Members agreed that the Town Council should purchase four additional grit bins to be located within the parish.  It was also agreed that the Clerk should obtain written confirmation that the Highways Department would fill and maintain the bins once in place. 
164.  FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE
Members noted the draft budget proposals for 2011/12.  These would be discussed in detail at a specific full Council meeting in January 2011.

165.  PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Members noted and agreed the recommendations made by the Public Safety Committee at the meeting held on 9th November 2010.

166.  AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted and agreed the recommendations made by the Amenities Committee at the meeting held on 23rd November 2010.

It was also agreed that the new edition of the Town Guide should be distributed to all households in Coleford.

167.  PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meeting held on 9th November 2010.

168.  REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor reported that she had attended the following events during the month:

30th October

Opening of Poppy Shop in Coleford.

7th November
Cemetery Sunday

11th November
Remembrance Day service

14th November
Remembrance Parade

18th November
Yvonne Walkerdine Bursary Auditions

26th November
Switch on of Christmas Lights

26th November
Civic Dinner

28th November
Civic Service

Cllr Howell reported that he had attended the following events:

3rd November
Town centre Initiatives meeting

11th November
Remembrance Day service and subsequently carried out repairs to the flag on the Clock Tower

14th November
Remembrance Parade

22nd November
Parish Plan Forum. The District Council will circulate comments and information including Big Society discussions

Cllr Atherley reported that he had attended the following functions:

30th October

Visit of PALS information bus at Lydney RFC

4th November
Meeting of 3 Counties Cancer Network

7th November
Cemetery Sunday

11th November
Remembrance Day service

14th November
Remembrance Parade

28th November
Civic Service

Cllr Morgan said she had attended a monthly meeting of the Bells Foundation.

Cllr Drury said he felt more should be done to support the Bringing Towns Together

initiative.  There was a need to support local events through meetings of councillors

across the Forest.  Cllr Drury said it was hoped shortly to have a viewing of a film 

about the life and wartime experiences of Ted Smith.  Cllr Drury reported on a

recent taste of Gloucestershire event held in Chelmsford.  Although it had been

successful, he felt that it had reflected on the Forest of Dean as being a poor 

relation.  Cllr Drury highlighted forthcoming events including the New Rope String

Band on 2nd December and National Disability day on 3rd December.  

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended the following events

14th November
Remembrance Parade

26th November
Christmas Lights Switch On
28th November
Civic Service
169.  REPORTS FROM DISRICT COUNCILLORS

Cllr Riley said that in preparation for taking on responsibilities for local health, the District Council was already well involved with a number of initiatives which included a 5k race at Five Acres every Saturday.

Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had attended a Prevent anti-Terrorism Community safety meeting on 21st November and a County Council Community Safety Scrutiny meeting on 

24th November.  On 26th November she had attended the District Council Charity Civic Dinner.
170.  CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during November 2010 which included a resignation letter from Cllr Hughes.  It was agreed that a letter of thanks should be sent to Cllr Hughes for her service to the Council.  The Clerk will publish a Notice of Co-option for the two vacancies on the Council membership.  

171.  PAYMENTS
The payments due during the month of November were noted and agreed.

172.  PETTY CASH PAYMENTS

The petty cash payments made during November 2010 were noted an agreed.

173.  MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES

The monthly budget figures for November 2010 were noted and agreed.

174.  BANK RECEIPTS
The bank receipts for October 2010 were noted.

175.  BANK RECONCILLIATION

The bank reconciliation for October 2010 was noted.

The meeting closed at 8.30pm
[image: image2.jpg]